Harmony Heights SAC September 23, 2015

Attendance: David Westlake, Bonnie Walsh, Nicole Langille, Kevin Henderson, Darrell Fitzgerald, Craig Cameron, Sheryl Deuville, Andrea Ashton, Clinton Harvey and Dawn Clattenburg

Regrets: Johnathan Crowe and Jane Threfall

1. Approval of agenda/minutes

2. Principal's Report

- a. Current enrollment is 340 students in 15 classes. Permission was sought to change the 4/5 class configuration to a Grade 4 Class. Reduced the number in the ¾ split by 4. Now 2 Grade 5 classes of 25 each.
- b. New ministerial policy on homework.
- c. Terry Fox Run Friday September 25
- d. Provincial assessments are the week of September 28. Math 4 on Monday & Tuesday and Reading/Writing 3 on Wednesday & Thursday.
- e. Drive for Hunger will begin October 5 and continue until the 21st.
- f. Whole school will travel to CEC for the ballet, The Velvetine Rabbit. This was organized by MLA, Lenore Zann.
- g. It was discussed at the PTG meeting that the PTG should be on the same evening as SAC. The PTG meeting will begin at 6:15pm and the SAC meeting will start at 6:45pm.

3. Correspondence

a. No correspondence

4. Old Business

- a. Harmony Heights Trail There was discussed about having an official name for the trail and perhaps enlisting the Grade 5 to provide names.
- b. Parking Loop Seems to be some concern regarding the movement of traffic. Signage and parking lot traffic arrows were discussed.

5. New Business

- a. Future of PTG See the Principal's Report.
- b. Crossing Guards Discussion was noted that Crossing Guards may be a concern in 2015/2016 school year.
- c. After School Program A group of parents are working on a proposal to possibly present at a future SAC meeting.

6. Other

a. Next meeting: Wednesday, October 14, 2015 @ 6:45pm

Adjourned: 7:00pm